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Dear Families and Friends of Residents, 

!ŦǘŜǊ ȅŜǎǘŜǊŘŀȅΩǎ ǎǘƻǊƳΣ ǘhe sun was radiant 

and the air crisp this morning. There are flowers 

still in bloom. Roses (admittedly some are 

looking quite antique), sweet peas, California 

poppies, cosmos. Many sunflowers made it 

upright through the crazy wind and the red 

rhodos are just starting to blossom. ¢ƘŜǊŜΩǎ also 

much food still growing out and about: long 

runner beans, intrepid tomatoes ripening on 

the vine, curly kale and some bright yellow 

pears. I noticed the silhouette of a chestnut 

ǘǊŜŜ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ Ǉruned around the power lines 

over the years. Today it looked like a giant 

green mouth mid-laugh. Otherwise there was 

an inviting gnome door cheery at the base of a 

ŎƘŜǊǊȅ ǘǊŜŜΦ ²ƘŀǘΩǎ ŎŀǘŎƘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŀǘǘŜƴǘƛƻƴ ƛƴ 

yƻǳǊ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǳǊƘƻƻŘǎ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŘŀȅǎΚ ²ŜΩǊŜ 

thinking of you with fondness and gratitude. 

Much love, 

The Pavilion Team 

 

Update from the Director of Resident Services 

IŀǇǇȅ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ǘƻ ȅƻǳ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ άƻǳǘǎƛŘŜέ 

ŦǊƻƳ ǳǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ άƛƴǎƛŘŜΦέ Today we said good 

bye to our chicks as they headed off to their 

home on the farm. We have been feverishly 

finishing the work on our outside grounds. The 

gardens look great and the residents continue 

to enjoy them, the power washing is complete, 

the grounds and garden water system has had a 

much needed over-haul, the parking lot paving 

is complete and the line and signage painting 

will be completed by the end of the week. We 

apologize for the shortage of parking as we 

have completed this work over the past few 

weeks. The work improves our grounds both 

from an aesthetic and health and safety point 

of view. We encourage everyone to drive slow 

and carefully though our parking lot as there 

are often pedestrians and other vehicles 

proceeding through. I would like to remind all 

drivers that they cannot park in front of the 

building in the fire or drop off lanes. 

 

We are blessed at the Pavilion to have a 

ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƻŦ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǇƘȅǎƛŎƛŀƴǎΦ LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ 

ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ ƻǳǊ ά¢hw/Iέ doctors for all that they 

do to promote quality resident care at the 

Pavilion. This very special group of physicians 

consist of Dr. Margaret Manville, our Medical 

Director, Dr. Dale Nicoll, Dr. Tim Troughton and 

Dr. Divya Chawla. After practicing at the 

Pavilion for the past two years, Dr. Chawla is 

saying good bye. Her last day will be October 

28, 2020 and I would like to thank her for her 

service to our home. We will be welcoming Dr. 

Merunka Mordasiewicz to the Pavilion. We look 

forward to collaborating with Dr. Mordasiewicz. 

We will be sending letters to the 

representatives and residents that this change 

will affect over the next week. If anyone has 

any questions regarding this change, please feel 

free to reach out to me (contact information 

below). Dr. Mordasiewicz will be doing her 

visits on the Wednesdays, and Dr. Nicoll has 

very graciously accepted to switch his day to 

CǊƛŘŀȅΦ 5ǊΦ aŀƴǾƛƭƭŜ ŀƴŘ 5ǊΦ ¢ǊƻǳƎƘǘƻƴΩǎ Řŀȅǎ 

will remain the same, Tuesday and Mondays. 

 

If you wish to book a social visit or have any 

questions or concerns regarding the Pavilion, 



please contact me, Shannon Johnson at 

sjohnson@obkp.org or 250 598-2022 ext. 222. 

We continue to strive during this Covid 

pandemic to keep our residents, staff and 

visitors safe. We will be updating any protocols 

as needed or directed related to Covid -19. 

Thank you for your patience and understanding 

as we continue to navigate through this unusual 

time. Before saying good bye, I will leave you 

with the latest from Health Arts Society 

Concerts in Care. A new Concerts in Care 

Online performance is now available, featuring 

Gypsy jazz quartet Van 

Django:  https://www.healtharts.org/british-

columbia. You may also watch on 

YouTube:  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=

JdICjcbnvcoΦ ¦ƴǘƛƭ bŜȄǘ ¢ƛƳŜΧ¢ŀƪŜ /ŀǊŜ ŀƴŘ 

Stay Safe, Shannon. 

 

Gratitude for the Amazing Cake 

We would like 

to extend our 

deepest 

thanks to 

family 

member Cindy 

for the 

absolutely 

delicious 

chocolately 

cakes for the team. Every single last crumb of 

the cakes was devoured! J 

 

Speaking of Chocolate: Place Your Order 

¸ƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ƻǳǊ ƎǊƻǳǇ tǳǊŘȅΩǎ ƻǊŘŜǊ 

and save 25% on chocolates! Please contact Nik 

at Reception for more information (250-598-

2022 ext 221).  

 

Friendly Reminder: Check Trust Balance 

Please check the Trust balance on your 

ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ ƳƻƴǘƘƭȅ ōƛƭƭƛƴƎ ǎǘŀǘŜƳŜƴǘΦ ²ƛǘƘ 

hairdressing back in the house, the accounts 

will be more active. Thanks! 

 

Brunch Takeout For a Good Cause 

The Kiwanis Club of Oak Bay is back in business 

at the Willows Beach Tea Room. Come for 

takeout 9:30 to 1:30 on Sundays from October 

18 through to April 2021. All funds raised will 

go toward making lives better for the residents 

at Kiwanis Pavilion. 

 

Pumpkin Drive 

Halloween is 

just around the 

corner and the 

residents and 

recreation staff 

are looking for 

pumpkin 

donations to 

help us turn 

the 1B courtyard into a SPOOKTACULAR display 

of jack-o-lanterns and Halloween fun. We will 

be accepting pumpkins by donation on October 

15th, 16th, 19th, 20th, 21st, 22nd, and 23rd 

between 8:00 and 5:00. Please drop them off 

on the table outside near our front entrance. 

We ask that you please wear a mask and 

maintain physical distancing. Thank you! 
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Greetings from the Recreation Team  

The end of last 

week and the 

beginning of this 

week have 

shaped up to be 

loads of 

fun.  While we all 

took some time 

to reflect on 

things we were 

thankful for, we 

realized that this 

year we would 

have to celebrate Thanksgiving in a different 

way.  The Recreation Team and residents 

decided that we needed to shake things up, and 

the team came up with the idea of a Turkey 

Shoot. Turkeys were crafted out of cups, Nerf 

guns were chosen for the hunt and the game 

even came with a couple of live targets 

(recreation team members Patience and 

Kelly).  There were some great shots in the 

crowd and lots of laughs.  Residents and staff 

alike just GOBBLED it up!  (*No Turkeys were 

harmed in this activity and all equipment was 

sanitized between use.) 



 

 

We finished out the week with baking cheese 

scones, fun and fitness, beauty and botanicals 

ŀƴŘ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ǊƻǳƴŘ ƻŦ ¢DLC Χ beers, cheesies 

and dancing are always a hit! This week we are 

celebrating Oktoberfest, and today our Lunch 

Bunch team made perogies with bacon, onions, 

sausage and sauerkraut.  The 2A activity room 

smelled like heaven, and we washed it all down 

with cold beer. PROST!   

 

We hope you all managed to find something 

you were thankful for this past weekend.  The 



recreation team would like to share that we are 

thankful for all of you family members and 

friends of The Pavilion who continue to be 

patient and brave through all of this.  We are so 

grateful to spread some joy to your loved ones 

and bring a smile to their faces during this 

challenging time.   

 

Happy Thank Yous 

Our warm gratitude to 

family member HK for 

spoiling us once again 

with candy and scones. 

We are thankful for all 

these treats and your 

ongoing thoughtfulness and generosity. 

 

With Love for a Happy Anniversary! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Virtual Visiting Brings Joy 

 

Happiest of Birthdays with Bouquet and Smile 

 

 


